
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Guests – Lola Frank, Mary Frank, Lou Frank, Claudia Frank, Lindsaye Frank (Walkington) and Tee 

 

 

 

  

Position Name Mobile Email Address 

President John Jones 0419 113 065 jjones@netcon.net.au 

Secretary Robert Hansford                     0400 736 329 hansford.r@gmail.com 

Bulletin Alison Bacon 0417 562 952 eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com 

Treasurer Ron Payne 0419 946 994 ronald_payne1952@outlook.com  

R.I. President Mark Maloney   

District Governor Grant Hocking   

Assistant Governor Cliff Downey   
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November 6th November 13th 
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Geoff Gallagher 

Tour of 
Bendigo 

RSL 
Museum 

followed by 
dinner at 

Bunja Thai 

Invocation Carolyn Robinson Leon Scott 

Duties 
Gordon McKern 
Charlie Cunneen 

Ron Moss 
Rita O’Brien 

Fellowship 
Alf Thorpe 
Geoff Adcock 

Gary Frank 
Charlie Cunneen 

Bar 
Trevor Lock 
Leon McGlashan 

Alison Bacon 
Carolyn Robinson 

Program 
Club Night – 
Strategic Planning 
& Board Meeting 

Kaye Graves 
Bendigo Health 
PDG Bronwyn 
Stephens 

Dates for Your Diaries  

October 19th Rotary Walk To End Polio – Lake Neangar 

November 26
th
 Car Parking – Lightning Reef Primary School 

November 15
th

/16
th

/17
th

 Swap Meet – Combined Clubs Catering 

November 22
nd

 Bunnings BBQ 

November 27
th

 Cluster Foundation Dinner 

December 8
th

 Carols in Canterbury Park 

December 18
th

 Club Christmas Function 

For apologies or guests 
please advise President 

John Jones prior to 
10.00a.m. on the 

Wednesday of the 
meeting. 

eaglehawkrotary@gmail.com                                
www.facebook.com/eaglehawkrotaryclub 

www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au 
Club No 18317 

ABN 18279406625 
Chartered 8th August 1966.   
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Meet Wednesdays 
6.00pm for 6.30pm start  

at California Gully 
Mechanic’s Institute 

Eaglehawk. 

 

Birthdays 

3
rd

 Margaret Gallagher 
4

th
 Beryl Adcock 

8
th

 Robert Hansford 
12

th
 Barbara McGlashan 

15
th

 Mary Haugh 
 
Inductions 

12
th

 Charlie Cunneen (1994) 
14

th
 Ron Payne (2009) 

16
th

 Gordon McKern (1976) 

D9800 Conference  –  Bendigo 27th to 29th March 2020 
 

The organising committee continue to plan for the conference, and as we progress we have opportunities for our local 
clubs to have an involvement by contributing in ways that will spread the workload. 

We have been fortunate and managed to secure a sponsorship from ASQ of plants for stage decoration.  Therefore, 
an opportunity has arisen for our club to provide a volunteer to facilitate the collection/delivery of the plants for this 

part of the conference. 
Please advise PP Alison if you would be available to assist in this capacity. 
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President John’s Report 
 
It is with sadness that I commence this report with advice that Jodie Lougoon, daughter of Jeff and 
Maureen Lougoon, has passed away. Jeff was a past president and Maureen a valued member until her 
health restricted her capacity to be involved. Jodie passed away in South America and so bringing her 
home is quite complicated. The family has asked if Eaglehawk Rotary can support with catering when 
arrangements are finalised and I have assured them that we can – be it physically and/or financially. Our 
thoughts are with Maureen and Monica at this sad time. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
This weekend we have our End Polio walk at Lake Neangar and AG Ron Payne has put 
in a huge effort to get it organised and so we look to having very strong support from 
members, families and friends from within our club and from other clubs in our cluster.  
 
Following the walk PE Mick has arranged to finish off the painting at Haggar St before 
carpet goes down next week. And, after that, Tee is going to offer a Thai meal at the 
Costello’s. Please let Mick and Mandy know if you plan to attend. 
 
 

 
The Great Grange Raffle is now ‘live’ and information is available on our website and Facebook pages. 
Information is included in this bulletin and a pdf will be circulated separately to our bulletin distribution list. 
The link to the raffletix site where tickets can be purchased is included in the pdf. (It should be a ‘live’ link). 
Congratulations to a Past President who has made the first purchase using the Stripe payment system. 
 
Regretably we advise that the planned Silo Tour has been cancelled due to insufficient numbers. However, 
as they say, when one door closes another opens - we have been offered an opportunity to manage car 
parking at Lightning Reef Primary school on that day, Saturday 26th October, during the Bendigo Show and, 
after indications of support from members, I will indicate that we will accept that offer. I would expect from 
about 9:00 until 3:00. 
 
Please note that we do not have a meeting on Bendigo Cup Day but I do plan to visit RC Castlemaine on 
that evening and members are most welcome to join me. 
 
Next week is a Board meeting and Seamus will facilitate a program around our strategic planning 
processes – the involvement of members in this process is critical to its integrity and success.  
 
John Jones 
President 2019-2020 

Again we had a number of guests, with 
strong representation from the Frank 
family, for Gary’s presentation on his 
recent Kokoda experience. Supported 
by some wonderful photographs we 
thoroughly enjoyed and learned from 
the presentation – thank you Gary and 
Claudia for sharing your experience. It 
did bring back memories for a number 
of members who were involved in work 
parties in the past (especially PP Leon 
Scott and PP David Dolman) and those 
whose families served in the area 
during WW2. 

 



 

 

 

 

Member Announcements – 
 

Ron Payne 
Advised that his teams goal of $500 has been well and truly passed, well done to all those who have 
financially supported the efforts and we are looking forward to a great event on Saturday.  Several roles 
still to be filled with members asked to come along and help and support the club’s efforts. 

https://rotarywalk.raisely.com/t/ronpaynesteam 
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Eaglehawk’s beautiful Lake Neangar 



 

 

 

 

Member Announcements – (Cont’d) 
 
Robert Hansford 

Spoke about the upcoming Swap Meet and advised that we seem to be doing quite well filling the 
spots although there are still some opportunities for members who haven’t yet commited to pop their 
name onto one of the vacant spots. 
 

Leon Scott 
Drew members attention to the fact that as the cashiers shift on the Saturday morning was very 
important it was concerning to see that the shift wasn’t yet filled. 
 

Brian Gould 
District Scholarships for year 11 and 12 involve a contribution of $1,000 ($500 from district and $500 
from the club) each year.  These scholarships are designed to encourage talented and motivated 
young people facing financial barriers to successfully complete their year 11 & 12 education.  If 
members are aware of a potential candidate please advise Brian. 
 
Two Karen students from Bendigo Senior Secondary College will be sponsored by our club to 
participate in the RYPEN Program. 
 
Brian also reported that he has participated in the ‘zoom 
session’ which was held to share information of the 2019 
Rotary Youth Leadership Awards program.  Our club will be 
sponsoring another participant and we look forward to 
hearing from Rosanna upon her completion of the program. 
 

Mick Costello 
Reported that the BBQ held at Fitzpatricks Home Hardware last weekend saw us receive a donation 
of $300 from Fitzpatricks along with a considerable amount from the donation tin.  This BBQ was 
fully funded by Fitzpatricks and we simply turned up and cooked and served – a great example of 
teamwork and how we can work together for the benefit of all involved. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Haggar Street house renovation will continue this Saturday (following the Rotary Walk to End 
Polio).  A small amount of painting is still required and should only take a couple of hours.   
 
And to round out a complete day of Rotary for our members, Tee has agreed to cook a Thai meal 
for the clubs helpers on Saturday night.  Please let Mick know if you can attend so as they have an 
idea on the number to cater for. 
 

Peter Houlden 
Announced that there is a plate of slices available for you to enjoy with your tea/coffee tonight – 
courtesy of the Eaglehawk Bakery. 
 

Cashiers/Treasurer 
A reminder to our members of the process required to ensure we eliminate both food wastage and 
unnecessary expense for our club.  Each week it is assumed you will be attending and as such a 
meal will be ordered on your behalf, which in turn requires you to pay for it.  If you will not be 
attending then you have until 10.00am on the morning of the meeting to advise accordingly.  Over 
the last few weeks the number attending meetings has varied considerably from the number of 
meals we have ordered and we need to reverse this trend.  President John has requested that 
apologies be advised to him in writing (email or text please) as mentioning during a conversation 
that you may be away isn’t always going to be remembered.   Let’s all try a bit harder in this area!  
  



 

 

 

 

Who wants to come along to this Seminar being provided by D9800? 
 

A great opportunity to learn about all things in the Public Image and Membership worlds. 
 

Let Alison know if you are interested and we will arrange car pooling.



 

 

 

 

For your quick and easy way to purchase go to - raffletix.com.au/?ref=5t6cz 
 

raffletix.com.au/?ref=5t6cz

